
MINUTES of GREAT BUDWORTH PARISH COUNCIL FINANCE MEETING 
held at the PARISH  HALL at 6.30 PM on MONDAY  14th December 2015
Opened at 6.40pm

Part1

1. Welcome and record attendance

Present

Chairman            
H Brudenell       
 

Council Members       R Collier, P McAndrew, M Kershaw
Also present  

Clerk   


C Marshall

Public


0
2. Apologies

L Hopkinson, H Forewood
3. Declarations of Interest

None declared

4. Representation from the public

None present
5. New Homes Bonus 
It was confirmed that the New Homes Bonus is an amount received annually from Cheshire West and Chester Council linked to new homes that have been built in the borough during that financial year – it does not relate specifically to new homes being built in Great Budworth itself.

The amount received by Great Budworth for 2015/16 was £2089.00.

It was agreed that the proposed withdrawal of the New Homes bonus would be significant to the Parish Council budget.

Action: Clerk to write a letter of objection regarding its withdrawal to Cheshire West and Chester Council.

6. 2015/16 Budget 

Invoice received for rent of the Parish Hall - £392.00

Clerk highlighted that a Saturday Surgery did not take place on the 14th February – Clerk to raise with Sue Scott and have invoice amended – payment agreed by Finance Committee of £372.00
It was discussed as to whether the Parish Council should be paying for the use of a hall that it owns – this issue to be addressed with Parish Hall Committee at future meeting.

Invoice received for printing of Parking Questionnaires - £33.00

Payment of £33.00 agreed (to be paid out of Car Parking Feasibility Budget line)
Invoiced received from John Eaton for maintenance work on The Avenue - £216.00
Payment agreed.

Grant for Mums and Tots Group and Churchyard

It was agreed that an amount of £250.00 per organisation would be paid in January 2016 but that the payments will be sent with information outlining the Parish Councils new Grant Awarding Policy.

Agreed by all that information on this new policy should be sent to all other local groups in the Great Budworth area at the same time.

The Finials 
It was confirmed that Guy Potter has agreed to pay for half of the original finials order.

Therefore the total cost to the Parish Council for The Finials will be approximately £2779.50 (which is made up of half of the cost of the original finials (£1261.80) and the cost of the new circles around 2 of the finials (759.00 each) – including VAT)

Guy Potter been advised to proceed with finalising the finials.

Heritage Society Donation and District Councillors Grant

It was agreed that the £500 received in 2015 from the Heritage Society for repairs to the Top Pumphouse and the £3150.00 received from the District Councillors Fund in 2014 for a mesh to be placed on the Parish Field be clearly ring fenced in the 2016/17 budget.

7. Parish Precept 

Information on the Parish Precept 2016/17 has not been received by the Clerk from Cheshire West and Cheshire Council at present.
It was agreed by all that the Parish Council wishes to raise the Parish Precept for 2016/17 in order to ensure that it covers the Councils base line expenditure (it was noted that the precept has not been increased for a number of years).

Action: Clerk to meet with Chairman of Finance Committee before the Parish Council meeting on the 11th January 2016 to finalise the precept and the 2016/17 budget as a whole.

8. Tree Work Tenders for The Avenue
Clerk requested tenders from 3 Tree Surgery Companies: Treefellers, Old Vicarage Tree Surgeons and Nick Bowman.

Only 2 tenders were received from Treefellers and Nick Bowman. 
Due to the large discrepancy in cost between the two it was agreed that a number of questions needed to be addressed before a decision could be reached.
Though it was agreed that once a tender is accepted work should initially be undertaken at the Farthings Lane end of The Avenue.

Action: Cllr Collier to formulate questions and send to the Clerk for the Clerk to send out to the 2 Tree Surgery companies.

9. 2016/17 Budget 
It was agreed that as the Parish Council has built up a significant reserve it would an aim in 2016/17 to make a visible difference to the village.

Action: Clerk to meet with Chairman of Finance Committee before the Parish Council meeting on the 11th January 2016 to finalise the precept and the 2016/17 budget as a whole.
10.  Dates of Meeting – 22nd February 2016. 
Part 2 

Items of a “confidential or other special nature” during which it is likely that the meeting will not be open to the public and press as there would be a disclosure of exempt information as defined in Section 100l of the Local Government Act 1972. 

None

Closed 7.40 pm
                                                                     Signed as a true record  ……………………………                               

                                                                                                            





  







Chairman     

                                                                                                            11th January 2016
Caroline Marshall, Clerk to Great Budworth Parish Council

6 Massey Avenue, Hartford, Northwich Cheshire, CW8 1RF
Tel: 01606 259960   Email: greatbudworthparishclerk@gmail.com
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